WHITE WOMAN LANE SCHOOL Issue 11 Friday 25™ November 2016
White Woman Lane, Sprowston, Norwich. NR6 7JA
Telephone: 01603 419203 Fax: 01603 424651

Email: office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Website: www.whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk
Twitter: @whitewomanlane

Best News ...

Dear Parents/ Carers,

The Week Ahead

Mon.  28™ - Scholastic order deadline
No Dancing until January
Yrs 5&6 Tag Rugby Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Tues. 29" - Guitars am (last session this term)
¥Yr 4 Fun Maths Club 4P 1pm
¥Yr 4 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Drums pm in the mobile
Wed. 30™ - DEADLINE FOR RETURNING CHRISTMAS LUNCH FORMS

(please return form regardless of choice, including opting outl Thank You)
Guitars am (last session this term)

Cross Country Training Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Skillforce - The Princes Trust 4.30pm finish
Keyboard lessons pm Music Room
Woodwind lessons pm ICT Suite

Thur. 1% - Author Visit
¥Yr 5&6 Korfball Lunchtime (before second sitting)
Samba Club School Hall 3.20 - 4.30pm
Drums pm Mobile

Fri. 2 - Free Dress Day (bring a Tombola prize)
Gym Club 3.20-4.20pm

Christmas Disco
NB This week's Guitar lessons are the last for this term however they are additional to the
original arrangement and will be free of charge. Lessons will resume 10™ January.

Dates for Your Diary
Friday 9*" December Christmas Fair 3-¢.30pm
Tuesday 13th December Christmas Lunch

Christmas Jutmper Day

Yr 3 Flu Immunisations (letters to £ollow)
Wednesday 14" December  Lower §chool Christmas Performance: 1.45pt and ptn
Thursday 15" December  [ower SChool Christmas Performance: 6pt

Friday 16th December Celebration Assembly
Last Day of Term (return to sChool 5th Jahuary 2017)
WrC 30™ January Assertive Mentoring Meetings
W/C 6 February Yré¢ How Hill
= — P — s ——

HOUSE POINTS

THE ATTENDANCE cuP

Buckingham (Green) 282  Total - 23 Was awarded to
Balmoral (Blue) 399  Total - 26 57
Sandringham (Yellow) 191  Total - 13 With attendance of 99.29%
Windsor (Red) 289 Total - 17 For the week 14™ - 18™

November 2016

Congratulations to Balmoral this week!

, : The Nebula Partnership




GOLDEN BOOK AWARD
Congratulations to the following pupils for providing us with ‘WOW’ moments
and for being entered into our Golden Book;

&ie@muen,jayden@wdaﬁf,Zacﬁfl’ge,Mamuﬂeg(}amﬂﬂe
and Hian Preece.

WE'RE GETTING READY FOR THE LOWER SCHOOL PERFORMANCE:
‘When Sasha Got Swept Up The Chimney’ ...

We look forward to you joining us for our Christmas Performances; children and staff have
been working very hard in rehearsals and are Iookinq forward to performing for you.

The performances will take place on Wednesday 14™ and Thursday 15" December. There
will be three performances, one in the afternoon at 1.45pm on the Wednesday and then on
Wednesday and Thursday in the evening beginning at 6.00pm. Letters have been sent
home to all parents of children in the lower school next week detailing how you may get
tickets. The evening performances are always very popular, so, could you consider
attending the afternoon performance?

The ‘Wardrobe Department’ are struggling with a few of this year's costumes and would
therefore like to ask for your kind donations of the following items:

Mens shirts Mens Pyjamas Mens flat caps Belts
Ladies night dresses Santa hats Coathangers!

Please note that all children in the lower school will be expected to be at school for all performances,
including the evening performances. The performance is a team effort — everyone has a vital role and
it is important that everyone attends so that all parents get to see the best performances possible, not
diluted performances due to the non-attendance of some of the performers.

Advance warning ..............

There will be a collection following the Lower School performance, (we don’t charge you to come in,
but you have to pay to leave!) so please come along with lots of loose change!

The money raised from your donations this year will be split between: 5% cancER
costume costs and Cancer Research UK f _ RESEARCH
SSolle UK
SCHOLASTIC

This is a fantastic way to contribute to reading resources in school,

Your child has recently been given the latest Scholastic leaflet. Itis packed full of books which would
be great as reads.

If you would like to place an order please make cheques payable to ‘SCHOLASTIC' only. Place
orders in an envelope marked Scholastic Books and your child's name and class.
Alternatively orders can be placed online and delivered free to school by visiting:

http://clubs—schooi.scho!astic.co.uk/white-woman~lane

Orders will close on Monday 28" November when the complete order will be placed. Books should
be with you before Christmas.

Remember 20p in every £1 spent by you comes back to us in free books.

Thank you for all your support.

’ The Nebula Partnership



PR OBE
Children
% in Need

Thank you to all who took part in the recent fundraising event for Children in Need. There were some
really imaginative ideas for the spotacular dress up! Well done everyone!

Together your generosity and enthusiasm helped to

raise an impressive £2591 1
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¢s° Friday 2! December | %
. CHRISTMAS DISCO (WWLS children only) Vi
A; Fic 7.00 — 9.00pm ~ &

The Friends of White Woman Lane have organised a school disco
to enable our children to have fun and to also raise funds for the school.

The disco begins at 7.00pm and the children will not be let into school before then, so please
ensure children do not arrive at school before this time. The main school entrance by the office
is the door to use. Parents coming by car should note that, for safety reasons, the school car
park cannot be used to drop children off.

The Friends charge £1.00 for entrance and children can bring some pocket money to buy drinks,
snacks and glow sticks throughout the evening.

Drinks Fizzy 20p, Squash 10p
Sweets from 5p
Glow Sticks  Bracelets, Glasses, Bunny Ears, necklaces, pendants all from 50p

All pupils must be collected at the end of the evening by an adult. Children leave the hall
through the main entrance and we suggest you meet your children in the car park and by the
main school gate. The school gate is closed so cars cannot use the car park at the end of the
disco. We stagger the finish to make it a little easier to reunite parents and children as follows:

Year 3 will leave at 8.50pm

—
Year 4 will leave at 8. 55pm “_' "*7'&.—1_;_ 2
Years 5 and 6 will leave at 9.00pm. ‘é‘ @

These procedures are fried and tested and have worked well in the past so we are all looking
forward to an enjoyable evening for the children.

’ The Nebula Partnership



THE FRIENDS OF WWL CHRISTMAS FAIR
* Friday 9™ December 3.00 — 5.00pm
In order to make our Christmas Fair the success it always is we are once again
asking for your valued input by donating or helping with as little or as much as you
are able. We greatly depend on your help and support by sending in goods for our stalls,
perhaps by baking a cake or two, helping to set up the stalls or helping on one of the stalls
on the day ... and of course, coming along to the Christmas Fair in the school hall on 9th
December!. We kindly ask that donations are brought into school from 2™ December (with
the exception of cakes and bakes which should be brought in on the morning of the fair).
There will be a variety of stalls and in order to help you with your donations we have listed a
few ideas below:

Friday 2nd December — Non Uniform Day
Your child can wear non-school uniform for the day. As always, this is optional however we
ask that those taking part bring in a donation of a prize to be used on our stalls:
Lower School: Tombola Prizes
Upper School: Any kind of bottle for the bottle stall (the more varied the better)!

Cakes Any cakes, buns, scones, cookies or biscuits whether
homemade or shop bought would be very gratefully received.
Please send your contributions into school on the
morning of the 9" December.

Fill-a-Jar The jar (with a screw on lid) can be any size — the more varied the
better! The idea is that the jars can be filled with anything
they choose — the more original the better! A Christmas
theme is not necessary — but might be nice! A few
suggestions are things such as sweets, bath salts, craft
beads, small soaps or bath beads, hair bands, stationery,
cotton wool balls, Christmas decoration/s ... I'm sure you will have
many, even better ideas. . Please send your donations into

school from Friday 2nd December. .
Smellies Perfumes, bath oils, shower gel, soap, etc. Please send I-;-:,

donations into school from Friday 2™ December.

-

Books/games  Games and books in excellent condition please. Please send e
your donations into school from Friday 2" December.

Tombola Any items that are in good condition and need a
new home. Please send your donations into school from
Friday 2" December.

Bottle Tombola  Always a huge success — especially in time for
Christmas! Please send your donations into school from
Friday 2" December.

Teddies Any teddies in good condition. Please send your donations into school
from Friday 2" December.

Donations of any unwanted gift bags and/or wine bottle gift bags would
be gratefully received from week beginning 21° November. Thank you

' : The Nebula Partnership



Raffle Tickets

Raffle tickets have been sent home with your child prior to the fair — we have some great
prizes!
1st Prize: £60 Meal Voucher for COTE BRASSERIE
2" Prize: £50 Voucher for ARCHER’s Butchers
3" prize: £50 meal voucher for BILL’S Restaurant
... and lots of other prizes.

The Café

There will be light refreshments available including: Tea, coffee, mulled
wine and a mince pie for the adults, cakes and squash for children.

With a huge variety of stalls, things to buy and things to win it is
sure to be great fun for all the family! We look forward to seeing
you there and thank you for your all your help in the lead up!

If you are able to help on the 9" December in any way please return the slip below to

school ASAP.
Thank you.

.....................................................................................................................................................

Christmas Fair - Friday 9" December

| can:

o Bake a cake for the Fair

e Help set up the Christmas Fair on Friday 9" December (afternoon)

* Help run the stalls on Friday 9" December (3.00 - 5.00pm)

’ : The Nebula Partnership



TALK HOMEWQRK ¢ WOW WORDS

Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and 'Wow' Words home and we would be
very grateful for your support.

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills,
which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can't say a sentence then they
can't write it either!"

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;

I am sure that you have all already been talking about the recent
worldwide news that Donald Trump will be the next American
President. | would like you to talk about the question:

Why is the new president of the USA so important?
Whoever is elected into this position has a very important and
influential role but why?

Picture-News 10th-16 November

Why is the new president 4 \
of the USA so important? S
P A <N

In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary
and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting
Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is;

Democracy

(representative government, elective government, constitutional
government, popular government, government by the people)

Please encourage your child to use this word,
in the right context, as much as possible.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.

' E The Nebula Partnership



AY Ve “A7
i\x“ STARS OF THE WEEK 7%

Brooke Carr 3C
For being an absolute pleasure to teach in every lesson!
Millie Turner 3C
For her super effort and positive attitude in every lesson

Logan Taylor 3S
For working really hard in Literacy all week and having lots of great ideas for writing instructions.
George Howard 35
For working really hard in Science. George has had lots of great ideas and questions in our class
discussions.
Caitlin Potter 3ST
For working hard in Literacy to make great improvement within her writing. Well done Caitlinl
Olivia Hamilton-Cole 3ST
For working hard on her reading and always coming into school with a wonderful smilel
Lacey Barber 4P
For always being polite and lighting up the classroom, and for being an excellent dancer. A female
Justin Timberlake!
Jake Norman 4P
For being a brilliant member of 4P and always giving his all in every lesson.
Brooke Allen-Gard 45
For displaying a fantastic attitude and brilliant effort when swimming.
Joshua Thomson 4S
For always being sensible in class and having a great attitude to learning
Ryan Johnson 5C
For an expertly organised response to guided reading
Isabel Fare 5C
For an excellent piece of extended writing 5J
Hanna Dobbs 5J
For always going above and beyond with her talk homework. Hanna not only spends time at home
discussing the topic, but also prepares a PowerPoint slide to feedback to the class.
Ruby Harris 5J
For taking her job as cloakroom monitor very seriously by reminding 5J how they should behave
when collecting their things.
Kyle Reynolds 6H
For writing an excellent sci-fi story in extended writing.
Chloe Warner 6H
For sharing enthusiastic responses in guided reading.
Olivia Stevenson 6S
For amazing Mrs. Wicks in guided reading. Quite simply BRILLIANT!
Finley Cocking 6S
For good work in Extended writing.
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Korfball Tournament Reports

(Written by Mrs Williams)

On Saturday 19" November Year 3 took part in their first Korfball tournament at Eaton CNS. There
were 6 school teams - 3 WWL teams (Stripes, Blues and Sky) and 3 Sprowston teams - playing 4v4
mono-kortball. Each team played 5 matches and the newly formed schools teams played extremely
well. The way in which the players listened to their coaches and began to understand how to attack
and defend was impressive, and their skills and game awareness improved with every match
throughout the tournament. Players in each of the three teams showed excellent close marking skills
which stopped their opposition from scoring more goals.

Congratulations to all the Y3 players (a very promising Korfball squad) — Harry, Lucy, Lyla
and Max; Alfie, Benney, Annabel, Monique and Toby; Emily, Millie, Phelix and Tyler.

The results were:

WWL Blues v WWL Stripes
WWL Sky v Sprowston B
WWL Stripes v Sprowston B
Sprowston A v WWL Blues
Sprowston C v WWL Sky
Sprowston B v WWL Blues
Sprowston C v WWL Stripes
WWL Sky v Sprowston A
WWLBIlues v Sprowston C
WWL Stripes v WWL Sky
WWL Sky v WWL Blues
Sprowston A v WWL Stripes

0-3 (Harry 3)

0-5

4-1 (Max, Harry 2, Lyla)
2-1 (Annabel)

1-0

1-1 (Alfie)

1-4 (Lyla 2, Lucy, Harry)
0-3

2-1 (Toby, Alfie)

3-0 (Max 2, Harry)

0-1 (Benney)

0-3 (Lucy, Lyla, Max)

WWL Stripes won the shield (the first time WWL has retained the Y3 Autumn shield!) WWL Blues

came 3" and WWL Sky 6",

Thank you to the parents who came to support and to Mr Dunn, Mr Gibson and Mrs Pellatt
for coaching and supporting (and driving) as well.

Thanks to all the Year 3, 4, 5 and 6 players who have represented the school so well this term. I would
also like to say a huge well done and good luck to the Year 6 players who have been chosen to
represent Norfolk this year at the Under 11s Korfball Inter Area tournament in January.

(Written by Yr4 team members)

Saturday 19" November 2016 year 4 took part in the Norfolk Schools Korfball Association tournament
WWL A - CALLUM EVA LIAM HENRY ROMY
WWL B - CARMEN RUBY FREDDIE RIZWAN DANIEL

COLMAND3 V WWLA 1

WWL A 1 V  Sprowston C 0
SprowstonB0 V WWLA 2
WWL A3 V'  Colman A 1
Avenues B 2 V. WWLA3
Srowston A2 V. WWLA 7

Eva scored the goal for WWL.
Eva scored the goal for WWL.
Callum and Romy scored.

Eva scored 2 and Romy 1.
Romy scored 2 and Callum 1.

WE WON THE FINAL!

Goals scord: EVA 2, HENRY 1, ROMY 2, CALLUM 1, LIAM 1.

UNFORTUNATELY THE B TEAM DIDN'T MAKE IT TO THE FINAL BUT ALL PLAYERS PLAYED WELL.
THANK MRS WILLIAMS FOR TRAINING US AND MR DUNN FOR HELPING US AND MRS PELLATT FOR

DRIVING US.

<9
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OLD CATTON AND WHITE WOMAN LANE FEDERATION &%‘

VACANCY

Minibus Driver — Based at White Woman Lane School

Required as soon as possible.
Salary: Scale B (£7.57 per hour)
5 hours per week — term time only
Permanent

We are currently looking for a part time minibus driver to take groups of children to swimming lessons
during the school day — Tuesday and Thursday mornings from 8.30a.m.

Opportunities for additional driving duties during and after the school day are also available on a
casual basis at both White Woman Lane School and at our federated school, Old Catton Junior

School.

You must be reliable and able to pass an enhanced DBS check with our local council which will be
paid for by the school should we offer you a position. Due to the insurance requirements, you should
have a full, clean UK driving licence, with category D1, and be able to provide evidence of at least 3
years' driving experience. You will also be required to undertake safeguarding training.

e Pleasant, patient and helpful personality essential

e Flexible approach to work essential

e Ability to communicate with a range of people essential

*  Ability to work on own initiative and as part of a team essential
e Be reliable and trustworthy essential

White Woman Lane School is committed to Equal Opportunities regardiess of age, gender, ethnicity
or religion. We take Safeguarding very seriously and appointments will only be made subject to
satisfactory enhanced DBS checks and 2 suitable references.

If you are interested in applying for this post please complete the NCC Support Staff application form
and either submit by email to office@whitewomanlane.norfolk.sch.uk or post to the school before the
deadline.

Closing date: Friday 9 December 2016

We reserve the right to interview prior to the closing deadline, so early applications are
encouraged.

Q The Nebula Partnership
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WINTER HOLIDAYS Activities organised by

Monday 19 December to
Wednesday 4 January 2017 5 . _Broadland
o
* r £ :

a——

ox | e

tots teens
2club

To keep up-to-date with Tots2Teens -
like us at www.facebook.com/bdctots2teens

Booking lines open

8am Monday 21st November 2016

To book online go to www.broadland.gov.uk/t2t
or call booking line (01603) 430525
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Arnolds Keys.

Draw us a picture to use as the
cover for the programme for ou
Christmas Production of g

The winning entry will be printed on all thé,
receive a family ticket for opening night, dng
crew on a backstage f¢

Runners up will have their designs dispfaj
Christmas.

Closing Date
30th Novembe% W

Entries accepted from children 0 -16 ’;re, Sl _;-.“' o
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Draw us a picture to use as the cover for the I?rogramme for our

Christmas Production of George's Marvellous Medicine!

T e e
The winning entry will be printed on all the programmes, will receive a family
ticket for opening night, and meet the cast and crew on a backstage tour!

Please hand in your design to the Box Office Arnolds Keys
Entries accepted from children 0 -16 years




